
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 28, 2020 
 
Dear Applicant: 
 
The Oregon Water Resources Department has received your application to store water in a reservoir under the 
Alternate Review process. Your application has been assigned file number R-88822.  Please refer to this number 
when contacting the Department. Should you have any questions about your application, please contact the 
following Water Rights Specialist assigned to your application:   
 

Lisa Graham, Water Rights Specialist 
Phone: 503-986-0808 
Email:  elisabeth.a.graham@oregon.gov 

 
 
A description of the steps that are used for processing an application to stored water in a reservoir are shown on 
the reverse side of this letter. 
 
Included with this letter is a Wetland Determination Request form provided by the Department of State Lands 
(DSL) Wetland Program to determine if wetlands or other regulated water bodies (such as creeks) are in the 
project area. Please complete and return the form to DSL. 
 
Please note that your application is subject to review and comment from other state agencies and interested 
parties. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Judy Ferrell 
Customer Service Representative 
Oregon Water Resources Department 
 
cc: E Frank Schnitzer 
File 
 
Encl. - DSL Wetland Offsite Form 
 
 
  



Water-Use Permit Application Processing Steps 
Oregon Water Resources Department 

 
 
Alternate Review Process for a Reservoir Applications: 
 
After a completed application has been received by the Department, the Department must make public notice of 
the application within 60 days.  Applications are noticed to the public every Tuesday and can be accessed from 
the Department’s website:  https://www.oregon.gov/owrd. 

The Department does not notify individual, neighboring landowners of an application, unless they are identified in 
the application as affected landowners. The public notice is to ensure that any person may submit detailed 
information requesting the Department deny an application based upon whether the proposed use causes injury to 
existing water rights or poses a significant detrimental impact to an existing fishery resource. All comments must 
be submitted within 60 days of the public notice.  

Following the 60-day public comment period, the Department can issue a Final Order.  Alternate Reservoir 
applications typically take between 3-5 months to process, depending upon the number of pending applications in 
the queue.    
 
The Department recommends applicants not schedule excavation work or otherwise expend financial resources 
until an ODFW fish passage plan and the alternate reservoir application have been approved. Also note that other 
permits may be required for any construction activities in waterways, wetlands, or riparian areas. 
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